
CHURCH LAWFORD PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF CHURCH LAWFORD PARISH COUNCIL HELD AT THE VILLAGE HALL ON 8th  January 2020
Present: Cllr Jeremy James, Chair (JJ)
                Cllr Derek Holland (DH)
   Cllr Julie Melck (JM)

   Cllr Helen Smith (HS)

   Cllr Sara Reilly (SR)

   Mr Matthew Nahit, Clerk/RFO (MN)

739  To Receive Apologies for Absence 
CCllr Heather Timms and BCllr Andrews Bearne sent their apologies

740  To receive Verbal Requests for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests where that interest is not registered

None declared
741  Public Participation
No members of the public were present
742  Borough Councillors’ Reports

Cllr Sally Bragg delivered the report.  The RBC Rural Development Fund for this year is now open for applications which must be submitted by 23/02/20.

An odour assessment to accompany planning application R19/1097 has now been received by RBC planning department and there will be a meeting between the applicants and RBC Environmental Health Department next week
743 Minutes 
The minutes of the last Council meeting held on 11th December 2019 were approved and signed off
744  Progress Reports for information  
Councillors met with a representative from Zeta Lighting to discuss a quotation for the street-light maintenance contract currently held by E-on.  Having inspected the street-lighting in the parish they noted that it would be necessary for safety reasons for Western Power to be present if work was carried out on some of the street-lights which would significantly increase the associated costs. Further options are to be explored.
745 Correspondence for Information 
The attached appendix of items which have been circulated or will be available at the meeting was noted

746 To Approve the Following Accounts for Payment:

a) Outgoing payments

	Description
	Amount
	In Annual Budget?

	Clerk's wages   
	confidential
	Yes

	Working from home allowance
	confidential
	Yes

	Rugby Pest Control
	£120.00
	Yes

	Street-light electricity
	£124.31
	Yes

	Street-light maintenance
	£95.34
	Yes


All payments were approved and signed off by the Council.
747  Planning 
No new planning applications have been received. 

748  Precept 2020-21 – 
Councillors confirmed that we shall request a 2% increase in our precept for 2020-21, as discussed at the December meeting.  This will now be communicated to RBC by the 10/01/2020 deadline
749  Play equipment inspection 2019 – 
The recommendations in the report by Morral Play Services, which has now been received, were discussed.  Some of the issues raised, such as the overhanging branches, have already been addressed.  Cleaning and removing moss will be scheduled for Village Clean-up Day in the Spring. It was recommended that a resistograph is used to investigate the blackening of some of the end timbering, and local tree surgeons will be contacted for quotations. 
750 Funding Opportunities 
Funding for repairing the worn mats underneath the swings in the Recreation Ground will be applied for
751  Community items/Village Maintenance  

A properties inspection will be carried out before the next meeting

RBC have been in contact about the terms for the renewal of the allotment licence.  Councillors discussed these and agreed to a three year renewal.  Whether allotment rents will need to be raised to meet the increased cost of the licence will be considered at next month's meeting.

Some pricings of dog waste bins have been obtained, and RBC will now be contacted for further quotations.

The light in the phone box has now been fixed.

752   Councillors' Reports and Items for Future Agendas 
Councillors will liaise with other parish organisations about possible local events to commemorate the 75th anniversary of VE day
753 Date of Next Meeting 
The date of the next meeting was confirmed as 12th February 2020 
Signed: …..............................................                    Name (print): ...................................................
Date: …........................................
